ANNOUNCEMENT!

Effective Monday, June 21st.,

the Schreiber office of

P.M. DUBÉ, BARRISTER SOLICITOR

will be open 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.

on Mondays and Tuesdays.

L.A. Meeting - cont'd from page 5

young ladies for attending the meeting and enlightening the audience on the aims of the Recreation programs.

Lunch was served by Mrs. Helen Brooks.

Inaugural Meeting - cont'd from page 4

Executive Director D.J. Cook, whose duties include responsibility for regional affairs.

The area covered by the Regional Council for North Western Ontario is bounded by the Rainy River District and the U.S. border in the south, Thunder Bay district and the Albany River on the east, Kenora and the Manitoba border in the west and the shore of Hudson Bay in the north.

Fifteen council members were selected to reflect a wide range of educational, ethnic and cultural interests in the region.

The members, whose term of office varies from one to three years are: - Mrs. Margaret Averill, a pre-school expert for the Lake Superior Board of Education; Mrs. L. Bode, a housewife and Home and School Association member in Thunder Bay; Mr. William Clark, special agent for the Canadian Na-

tional Railways in Longlac; Mr. Sam Copenance, an Indian worker for a Drug Addiction Research Centre in Keewatin; Mr. Paul Inksetter, a physics teacher at Hillcrest High School in Thunder Bay; Mr. John Kelly, Program Consultant in youth and recreation for the Ontario Department of Education in Thunder Bay; Mr. Robert Michels, Program Designer at Quetico Centre in Atikokan; Reverend Ken Moffat a Minister in Thunder Bay; Mrs. Mary Morrison, a housewife and social planning worker in Thunder Bay; Mr. Norman Richards, President of the Thunder Bay and District Labour Council; Dean Timothy Ryan, Dean of Arts at Lakehead University in Thunder Bay; Mr. Fred Soughton, training and safety specialist in Terrace Bay; Mr. J.M. Steele, Director of the Fort Frances-Rainy River Board of Education; Miss Helen Stemerowicz, Primary School Consultant for the Kenora Board of Education; and Mr. Harold Tett, an architect in Thunder Bay.

The precedure for selection of council members started with informal inquiries in the area last fall. Core committees, steering committees and nominations committees were then formed - by citizens within the region - leading to a formal slate of candidates for OECA approval.

Four other OECA regional councils are in the process of being established. Their operational areas are North Eastern Ontario, Eastern Ontario, South Western Ontario and South Central Ontario.

The Schreiber-Terrace Bay Association for the Mentally Retarded held a drive for good used toys and stuffed animals, to be presented to the children's Ward of the Lakehead Psychiatrict Hospital.

Spear-headed by Marg Santerre and Rita Corrigan all kinds of stuffed toys were made, with the co-operation of the Ladies Afternoon Group of the Community Church, who cut nylons and stuffed the toys.

